
 
 

U19B National Schools Lacrosse 2025 

 

By Mrs Smith (PE Teacher) 

The U19B team took to the field on Saturday 8th March for the start of the National Schools Lacrosse 

Tournament, fully aware that they had been drawn into a particularly tough pool. Undeterred, they 

approached every match with determination, working hard and celebrating their successes as a 

team. The opening day saw a strong performance against North London Collegiate, securing a 6–2 

win. This was followed by a narrow 2–1 loss to Downe House before facing challenging matches 

against Moreton Hall and Berkhamsted, both ending in 6–0 defeats. The team continued to battle 

hard in their final two group games, scoring against St Helen’s and St Katharine’s and Marlborough, 

but ultimately finishing with 5–1 losses in both. These results placed BGS in Division 2 for the 

remainder of the tournament. 

On Sunday 9th March, the squad returned with renewed focus and worked tirelessly to produce 

some impressive results. A commanding 4–0 victory over Benenden set the tone for the day, 

followed by a 3–1 loss to Caterham and a 5–1 defeat to Godolphin. These performances earned the 

team a place in the quarter-finals, where they faced Marlborough College and secured a 5–2 victory. 

Progressing to the semi-finals, they once again met Godolphin, who proved just too strong on the 

day, taking the match 4–1. 



It was a competitive and valuable weekend of lacrosse, with the team gaining plenty to reflect on and 

build upon. The tournament also marked a farewell to Year 13 players Alice, Annabelle, Mia and 

Olivia, whose contributions to the squad have been greatly appreciated. 

U19B Team: Emily Borner, Imogen Blower, Annnabelle Cook, Olivia Davies, Emmanuelle Devile, Alice 

Everitt, Erin Ferris, Rekha Kambli, Hayley Konzo, Jeanie Morris, Hatty Parry, Milly Perry, Millie 

Peacock, Mia Rao, Sophie Thomson, Alice Young and Zofia Wylezek. 


